
question of the duration and application of the 15 percent tax. I have no doubt
that we shall also be talking about the whole problem of stimulating Common-
wealth trade. But, in the short time available, I do not think there will be an
opportunity to open up any broad issues for lengthy examination.

Observers in British Guiana Elections

On November 27, Mr. Martin, asked the names of two Canadians who were
reported to have been named by the British Colonial Office as observers for the
forthcoming elections in British Guiana, replied:

A number of Commonwealth countries, including Canada, were asked
by the Colonial Office to name two observers for the elections that will be taking
place shortly in British Guiana. I recommended Mr. John Holmes, President of
the, Canadian Institute of International Affairs, and Mr. William Parker, of Wind-
sor, who has had considerable experience in elections.
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